His Excellency, Lords, Honourable members, survivors, ladies and gentleman,

My name is David, and I am Director of the Rwandan Survivors Fund – an international organisation based in London that represents and supports survivors of the genocide. 

Today’s event commemorates the Anniversary of the genocide. Fifteen years on, as the country admirably rebuilds, the impact of the events of 1994 resonates as strongly today for survivors.

The Government of Rwanda has committed to build 20,000 houses for survivors whose property was destroyed in the genocide, but with a limited budget this is proving near impossible. 

Over 8,000 young survivors have no access to university or vocational school – many destined to take the only employment open to them, menial jobs on a poverty wage. 
With just two psychiatrists in Rwanda, the mental health needs of survivors are immense. As trauma is inherited by their children, the importance of psychosocial counselling grows by the day. 
With the release of prisoners of the genocide through gacaca, survivors are more vulnerable than ever. Though the process has delivered closure for some survivors in identifying the location of still unburied victims, reprisal killings of survivors giving evidence are reported on a near weekly basis.  
Shelter, education, healthcare, security - these are just four issues of many that could be raised. 

It is a cause for our concern that Survivors Fund is the principal international funder of survivors’ organisations in Rwanda, working to address these and other critical issues. 
Through Comic Relief we have reburied 300,000 victims of the genocide. Through DFID, we provide antiretroviral treatment to 2,500 women survivors raped and, in many cases deliberately, infected with HIV and AIDS – “to die a slower death.”
Survivors in Rwanda tell me our work is a gift from God. I am proud to tell them it is gift from the British people. For that we are thankful.

However, as the testimonies we will hear today attest - the legacy of genocide is stark. Survivors do not expect miracles, but they do hope for justice. Without it, what hope is there for reconciliation?
The UN General Assembly passed a resolution in 2005, readopted in 2007, calling for UN agencies to provide more assistance to survivors. To date they have committed less than £1 million – a paltry sum compared to the £1 billion spent on the International Criminal Tribunal of Rwanda in Arusha, resulting in fewer than 30 convictions of genocidaires. That is not justice served. 
Thankfully the British Government has been more generous, but greater funding is critically needed. That is why to survivors, EDM 1177 is important. Your support, and signature, is appreciated.
One million people were killed in the genocide. 400,000 survived. So in commemorating today, in the words of Isaiah (1:17) - “we seek justice, reprove the ruthless, defend the orphan, plead for the widow”. For us, that is achieved by enabling survivors to rebuild their own lives, with a home, an education, healthcare, security and in so doing, truly honouring the memory of the victims. 
Thank you.
